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New play equipment


Our brand new play equipment has now been installed on the playground. The ‘trim trail’ consists of 17 pieces of climbing and balancing equipment which the children can use to for play and keep fit.  The trim trail is an addition to our outdoor gym and ‘mile track’ which the children use regularly.





Upcoming Date Reminders





Thursday 23rd May – Pupils break up for May Half Term holiday at 3.05pm


Monday 3rd June – Return to school at 8.55am


Friday 19th July – Pupils break up for Summer holiday


Tuesday 3rd September – Return to school at 8.55am





Year 6 visit to RoF59


Year 6 pupils recently undertook their SAT examinations this month and, as a reward for their exemplary efforts and behaviour, Mr Paton, our Chair of Governors arranged a treat for them.  


They visited RoF59 in Newton Aycliffe, where they enjoyed trampolining, rope swings, foam pits, climbing walls and lots more adventurous activities





Bird boxes





As previously notified in our last newsletter, the children in our Arts and Crafts Club were asked to decorate some bird boxes for ‘Wally’s fishing tackle’ shop on Red Barnes Way in Darlington.  


This week, Wally came to collect the decorated boxes and he was very pleased with them.


He informed us they will be placed around the community so keep your eyes open and you may spot one.





Groundwork Club


As part of Groundwork Club, groups of children have organised and planned projects to help improve the environment. In the Autumn Term, the children wanted to improve the local area and the school grounds so designed and improved the school greenhouse as well as taking part in a litter picking session close to the school. Over the Spring and Summer Term, 9 children painted pots and planted a range of different flowers in them as well as decorating cakes to take to a local care home. All children have thoroughly enjoyed their experiences, particularly the visit to the care home where they interacted with the older generation.

















Litter picking


Some of our school Buddies did a litter pick around the Firthmoor Estate last month.  They collected 4 large sacks of rubbish between them. 


 Please help our pupils to keep our community clean and tidy by placing your litter in the bin. Thank you.  








Kingswood visit


Year 5 children from Mr Jefferies’ and Mrs Walker’s class had an incredible time whilst at Kingswood, near Hexham. The children were split into three groups and over the course of three days, they had the opportunity to try their hand at many different exciting (and sometimes challenging) activities. Examples included fencing, archery, laser tag in the woods, and an obstacle course. However, the ‘star attractions’ were getting the chance to go on the zipwire, the crate-stack challenge and most adrenaline-fueled of all, the 3G swing! This involved being attached to a harness, hoisted up into the air then free-falling before completing a huge swinging motion backwards and forwards. There were certainly lots of beaming smiles all round afterwards! To complete the residential experience, the children were treated to hot chocolate around a campfire together with songs and jokes led by the instructors. It will certainly be a memory the children treasure for a long time. 





Nursery places for September


We still have some places left in our Nursery for September starters.


Please collect a form from the office if you would like to enrol your child. Thanks.





Vandalism





We have recently had the misfortune to suffer some deliberate acts of vandalism on the school grounds.  The Perspex on our bicycle shed has been smashed and our greenhouse was severely damaged.  Both incidents have been reported to the police and CCTV will be checked.





Year 4 Quadkids


Two teams from Miss True’s class competed in a Quadkids competition against 13 other teams.  Children took part in Long Jump, 600m, 60m sprint and ‘howler’ throwing competitions.  All children tried their very best with a great team spirit.  Well done!








